
NEWSLETTER – 22nd June 2018 
 

Diary Dates 
25th – 29th June - Parent Teacher Interviews 

29th June - Kindergarten Calmsley Hill Farm Excursion 

2nd July  - Student Online Safety 2.10 pm in Hall 

6th July  - Disco 

6th July  - Last Day Term 2 

23rd July  -  Staff return to school for Term 3 

24th July - Students return to school for Term 3 

8th Aug  - Education Open Day 

 

From The Principal 
School Reports 
School reports will be given out during interviews next week. 

If you are unable to have an interview, please let your child’s 

teacher know so that it can sent home.  
 

Smoking 
We do appreciate that the majority of community are 

respectful to others when they have a cigarette.  It is 

mandatory that you do not smoke within 5 meters of the 

school gate.  
 

I would also request that parents do not 

smoke close to our pedestrian crossing as 

some of our students have reported 

having to walk through cigarette smoke to 

get inside the school gate.  
 

Your support with this request would be 

most appreciated. 
 

Car park 
The school has previously worked with Work Health and 

Safety personnel to review our car parking situation. A risk 

assessment was conducted around the 

safety of cars parking on school grounds.  
 

The recommendation has been made that 

no parents park on school grounds. We 

urge that all parents and community 

members support this request. 
 

Nationally Consistent Collection of Data 

2018 Information for Parents and Carers 
The Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disabilities (the national data collection) is an 

annual collection that counts the number of school students 

with a disability and the level of reasonable educational 

adjustment they are provided with. 
 

What Is The Benefit For My Child? 

This information will help teachers, principals, education 

authorities and families to better support students with a 

disability to fully partcipate in school on the same basis as 

students without a disability. 
 

What Information Will Be Collected? 

Every year your child’s school will collect the following 

information for each student with a disability: 

.  the student’s level of education (ie primary or secondary) 

.  the student’s level of adjustment 

.  the student’s broad type of disability. 

The information collected by schools will be provided to all 

governments to inform policy and program improvement for 

students with a disability. 
 

How Will My Child’s Privacy Be Protected? 

Protecting the privacy and confidentiality of all students and 

their families is essential.  Personal details such as student 

names or other identifying information will be not be provided 

to local or federal education and authorities. 
 

Further  Information 

Contact your child’s teacher if you have further questions 

about the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disabilities and how it may involve your child. 
 

Mr Hughes 
 

Online Safety 
Would you like to know more about keeping your child safe 

ONLINE. 

 

A free 45 minute presentation for parents will be held at 

Rosemeadow PS on  Monday 2nd  

July 2018 at 2:10 pm in the school hall. 
 

Learn about the latest social media sites and common issues 

with young people around technology. 
 

Mrs May 
 

Help!!! 
We are in DESPERATE need of donations of any 

socks, clothing and shoes (any size). Our supply 

has run out for when we have to 

change children who have had an 

accident. 

                    
Any donation would be greatly appreciated. 
 

It would also be a wonderful idea to pack a 

spare set of clothes in your child’s bag in case they have an 

accident. 
 

Disco Term 2 
We are having a disco on Friday 6th July 2018 for 

Kindergarten – Year 6 in the 

school hall. The theme for 

this Disco is Heroes and 

Villains so come along dressed 

in your favourite hero or 

villain costume. (Short shorts, 

singlet’s and midriff tops are 

not appropriate clothing to 

wear to school). Please wear 

covered shoes. 
 

Times for the disco are as follows: K – 2    12.00pm   - 1.00pm 

  3 – 6      1.15pm – 2.45pm 

  
***ALL orders for Sausage Sizzles MUST BE in by 
Wednesday 4th July 2018, (no exceptions) to allow for 
catering. After this date the students will only be able to 
pay for the Disco.*** 
 

The costs are as follows:      

Disco only $3.00  Sausage Sizzle only $3.00 

Disco and Sausage Sizzle Combo  $5.00 
 

Students may bring some money, as the canteen will be open 

selling drinks and chips etc.  
 

Glow products will also be available to purchase on the day.  
 

Please indicate your preference on the permission note and 

return note and money to the office by Wednesday 4th July 

2018. 
 

Students not attending the disco will be supervised in a 

classroom.  
 

Education Week-Construction Display - 2018 
 

ATTENTION - ALL STUDENTS and PARENTS/CARERS 

 

It’s that time again! Time to think, 

design, create and construct! 
 
 

We are inviting students to be 

creative and constructive during 

the holidays and build a model or 

construction, which they can 

enter in our 2018 Education 

Week Construction Display. (Term 3, Wednesday the 8th of 

August) 
 

The model can be made from: 

paper   cardboard  polystyrene  Lego 

Meccano  straws  Mobilo  wood bits 

lollypop sticks  match sticks clay  plasticine 

plaster  
   

You may even take inspiration from a STEM constructing task. 
 

Mums, dads, nans, pops, brothers, sisters: everyone is 

encouraged to give ideas, support and assistance. 
 

Entry forms will be available early next term. 

PLEASE DO NOT BRING CONSTRUCTIONS IN UNTIL 

Term 3, Monday the 6th of August 
    
Wishing you a happy and ‘constructive’ holiday 

The Education Week Committee  
 

Campbelltown Performing Arts High School Visit  

– Rhonda & Jaimee 

Last week Year 5 visited 

Campbelltown Performing Arts 

High School to watch students 

who study circus arts perform 

in a show inspired by Romeo and 

Juliet.  

 

The high school performers 

wowed us with their acrobatic skills, using trampolines, 

ribbons, hoops and aerial silks. It was a great opportunity for 

our students, who have participated in gymnastics this term 

during PDHPE.  
 

Christian’s Report 
Last week I went to see a performance with trapeze 

performers and dancing. The story was about 2 emperors that 

were fighting. The blue leader was fighting with the red 

leader.  
 

I loved seeing the prop ships and the tricks.  

My favourite part was when they did the front flips and when 

the emperors became friends and made up at the end. 
 

Christian K/6H  
 

Symbio Excursion 

 
Last Tuesday the 12th June Year 1 went on an excursion to 

Symbio Wildlife Park. We met three rangers who taught us all 

about the animals at Symbio. We got to pat many animals 

including a Black-Headed Python and an American Alligator. 

After that Year 1 walked around looking at all the other 

wildlife. We were even lucky enough to feed some farm 

animals, kangaroos and wallabies. Year 1 had a great day full 

of learning and fun.  
 

Kindergarten Excursion – Friday 29th June 
We are all very excited for our Kindergarten excursion that 
is happening next Friday! Here are just a few reminders about 
the day. 

 

Date: Friday 29th June 2018  
 

Arrive at School by: 8:30. 

We will be departing at 8:45. 
 

Please arrange to have your 

child at school no later than 8:30am. Please meet at your 

child’s classroom. If you foresee any problems in doing this 

please speak to your child’s teacher as soon as possible.   
 

We will be returning to school at approximately 2:45pm. 
 

What to bring: Morning tea, lunch, drink and hats in a plastic 

bag/small backpack: clearly labelled with your child’s name. 
 

Children are to wear full school uniform. Please have 

jumpers and hats clearly labelled with their name. 
 

IMPORTANT: It is important that children only bring a small 

bag because they will be responsible for it for the entire day. 

When packing lunches please pack only what they will need for 

the day as bags can get quite heavy when excessive food and 

drinks are packed.  
 

Kind Regards, 

Kindergarten Teachers 
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